

SGA Executive Board Minutes

July 22nd, 2022

President's Report, Chloe:

- Gave the Interim Chiefs of Staff a break and will be opening the application at Senate Retreat
- Waggy volunteered to fill the last two spots for tabling on Thursday from 10-2
- Make sure to be recruiting for senate and court
 - Planning to have a court member selected to represent each college
 - Someone from ROTC is pushing to find someone for the Veteran Representative
 - Carmen will talk to Aaron Hirsch about finding an international student representative
- A graduate student signed up to run for the Caudill College Representative. Can we appoint them for the Graduate Student Representative?
 - The current constitution says the Graduate Student Representative is elected, but the new one says they are appointed.
 - Russ is going to ask which constitution we should go by
 - Chloe is going to ask them if they would want to run for the Graduate Student Representative
- Wants to set up a weekly 1:1 meeting with everyone
- Asked if anyone would like to attend the meeting with Student Court when they appoint the Chief Justice
 - Kelton wants to be there
- All of Exec should be at Eagle Fest on Wednesday at 6:30, unless the table is limited to four in which case it will be Chloe, Kelton, Carmen, and Presley
 - All the prizes and give away items are ready
- Wow Week is just a one-day event at the soccer game
- Office hours are all set
 - Carmen needs to switch Tess and Presley's hours on the Instagram page
- The Homecoming Parade is going to be Thursday evening
- Discussed Morgan's email about the amount of flex on meal plans and the POD raising prices
 - There's nothing we can do about this as Aramark sets pricing for the POD and flex went down because the price of meals for meal plans went up

-Asked everyone to be updating the Projects excel sheet

-Working on website and strategic plan

-Dr. Morgan spoke with Kim Oatman about getting an estimate for memorial benches in honor of students who have passed

- Presley was asked about doing a candlelight vigil for CJ and referred them to IFC
- Presley also mentioned that we could do bricks around the bench that families could purchase for students who have passed
 - Can't do bricks because it will be on concrete

-Talked about getting tint stickers for the office window so we can see out, but students can't see in

-Discussed attending the Chataqua event

-Need to make an Instagram post about Disability Services resources

-Plans for Senate Retreat

- Gift bags for the new senators
- Fun ice breaker games
- Dining Services may cater for free, but it's a surprise
- Split into groups to discuss committees and show them the office

Executive Vice President's Report, Kelton:

-Waiting to hear back about moving the printer from Ginger Hall to the POD

-We have 19 people signed up for senate elections

-Reached out to Jaime Phipps about doing Implicit Bias training at a senate meeting

- Russ mentioned that the office of Student Affairs has diversity training
 - He's going to ask the office of Student Affairs if September 14th or 21st would work best for them

-Working on Reading Day

-Requested the FYS course curriculum and is waiting on it

-Dr. Morgan needs a side-by-side copy of both the constitution and bylaws showing what changes are being made by the end of September

- Chloe mentioned that she would like to wait until December
 - Russ is talking to Dr. Morgan
- Chloe mentioned opening the bylaws back up and letting the incoming senators have a say and potentially changing how exec is set up.

VP of Administration Report, Tess:

- Working on the SGA manual and Parli Pro PowerPoint for Senate Retreat
- Making a list of feminine hygiene products that need to be ordered

VP of Finance Report, Austin:

N/A

VP of Public Relations Report, Carmen:

- Planning to meet with Chloe to order exec polos and PR products
- Waiting to hear back about making a Tik Tok account and a new Facebook account
 - o Going to delete the Twitter account as we don't use it and it's linked to the MSU website
- Pamphlets are made, but Jaime Phipps name needs taken off it
 - Can we add them in the FYS PowerPoint slide?

VP of Campus Involvement Report, Presley:

- Needs to order stuff for tailgating
- Waiting for senate elections to pick a day for round tables
 - Planning to do one a semester

Advisor's Report, Russ:

- ESport's Room Dedication tomorrow, August 16th at 11 a.m.
- Has a meeting with Aramark Thursday so send him any concerns
 - Trying to bring back the Mongolian Grill
 - Carmen mentioned the rock removed the trashcans from the tray drop off area
 - Problems with food lines and staffing for the first day back
- Garbage wasn't removed from dorm halls between freshman move-in and returner student move in
- Biggest concerns: elevators in Cartmell, getting back the Mongolian Grill at The Rock, and better vending machine upkeep